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Circular No. 2020-1021-1

Date October 22, 2020
To : To All PCCl Members
Subject: KENNEL NAME REGISTRATION

Effective January 1, 2021 PCCl members who will apply for new kennel names, renewal of
kennel names and registration of litters will be required that their kennel names must also be
registered with the Federation Cynologique Internationale (FCI). This is a new requirement of
the FCI. The kennel names that are registered with the FCl have precedence over the kennel
names recognized only at a national level.

The fee for the dual kennel names registration is only Php1,840.00 (inclusive of VAT) broken
down as follows:

PCCi Kennel Name (good for 5 years) - Php840.00

FCI Kennel Name (Lifetime) - Php1,000.00

To make sure that your kennel name is unique in the FCl database, please add “PH” after your
kennel name like for example “BANTAY PH”.

For your information and guidance.
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